
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM THE DEPUTY HEADTEACHER  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have all had a lovely weekend.  As we fast approach the end of the Autumn Term, school 
is a hive of festive busyness.  It really is a delight being able to walk through school and hear the various nativity rehearsals and Christmas 
carols – the children and staff are doing a fantastic job.  You will hopefully have the pleasure of being in the audience to watch your child/ren 
in one of the many performances we have this week.  See the performance dates and times below – we look forward to seeing you over the 
week. 
 
Christmas Performance Dates 
Please see below a reminder of the dates of our various nativities and carol services in the church.  

Phase Date 

EYFS Nativity Wednesday 13th December 2023 at 9.45am and 2.00pm in school. 

Key Stage 1 Nativity:  Thursday 14th December 2023 at 9.45am and 2.00pm in school. 

Years 3&4 Carol Service Wednesday 13th December @ 6.00pm in church. 

Years 5&6 Carol Service Thursday 14th December @ 6.00pm in church. 

 
Curriculum Class Celebration Events 
Following on from the success of last year’s Curriculum Celebration Assemblies, where children in each class had the opportunity to share 
their learning with their parents and look at the work they have been doing in class, we are pleased that dates have now been confirmed for 
the new terms ahead.  Please put these dates into your diaries now.  The children thoroughly enjoyed sharing their learning with you and it 
is a fantastic opportunity for you to see the children in their class and their teachers. 
 

Date @ 2.20pm Class 

Wednesday 24th January Red Kites Years 5&6 

Wednesday 31st January Falcons Years 5&6 

Wednesday 28th February Kingfishers Years 3&4 

Wednesday 6th March Kestrels Years 5&6 

Wednesday 13th March Woodpeckers Years 5&6 

Wednesday 20th March Cygnets Years 1&2 

Wednesday 27th March Goslings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 1st May  Nightingales Years 3&4 

Wednesday 12th June Ducklings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 26th June EYFS: Reception 

Wednesday 3rd July EYFS: Nursery 
 

 
Christmas Tree Festival at the Woodstock Methodist Church 
Woodstock Methodist Church is holding its first Christmas Tree Festival this year 
to raise money for various charities.  We were asked to provide a Christmas Tree 
that was decorated with symbols that represent our school.  All decorations had 
to be eco-friendly and sustainable.  The children made fabric tinsel using old 
clothes and unform from lost property, and using old match boxes the children 
decorated them with our school values.  The tree looked wonderful and is now 
proudly sat in the methodist church.  Please do, if you get the chance, to take a 
visit to the church to see the many different trees, which will be on display over 
the festive period. 
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End of Term Arrangements 
Term finishes on Wednesday 20 December, at 3.10pm.  We look forward to the start of the Spring Term, Monday 8 January is a staff INSET 
Day, and we look forward to welcoming our children and families back to school on Tuesday 9 January 2024. 
 
Christmas Online Safety Guidance 
We take the Online Safety of our children and school community very 
seriously.  Each week we publish Online Safety Guidance for parents 
which we hope you take the time to read and feel they are helpful.  With 
the Christmas period coming up, we know for a number of children, on 
their Christmas Wishlist might be devices, smart watches, consoles and 
other forms of technology.  We have included in this week’s newsletter 
some guidance for parents that will hopefully help you to understand 
the importance of setting up the various parental controls on devices 
and talking to children about the boundaries and rules of using the 
different technologies.  As part of our curriculum, we talk with children 
and educate them about the various ways we can keep our selves and 
each other safe online – but they also need you to help them too. 
 
Oxfordshire Hospitals Fundraiser: Give a Gift Appeal REMINDER 
Following on from pupils in Years 3-6 writing a personalised card to go 
inside a hamper containing books, games and chocolates amongst other items, that will be given to sick children and 
patients in hospital over the Christmas period, there is still time to donate to this very worthy cause.  We are asking 
for a £2 donation per pupil to sponsor a hamper. I’m sure you will agree that this is lovely initiative to support and will 
bring joy and happiness to those in hospital at Christmas. Donations can be made via Parent Pay. Thank you for your 
support. 
 

North Oxfordshire Food Bank REMINDER 
We would like to ask that donations are brought into school on Friday 15th December 2023.  Any donations 
however big or small are always much appreciated by the foodbank, especially at this time of year.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your continued support throughout the term and we look forward to seeing you at some point over this week at one of the 
many children’s performances.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Safeguarding Children Updates: 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads 
immediately by contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, 
please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health 
issues. Please follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
 

 
Key Dates when applying for Primary School 
 

 

 
PTA Christmas Hampers 
A massive thank you to everyone who was able to contribute an item for the class Christmas Hampers - they are looking magnificent! 
 

Don’t forget to hand your Staff Baby Photo entry sheet in at the school office by 9am on Friday 15 December. The family who guesses the 
most correct teachers and staff members from their baby photos will win the teachers and staff members’ hamper!  
 
The raffle prize draw will take place on Friday 15 December. As always, we deeply appreciate your ongoing support. 
 
The PTA will be selling raffle tickets during the week of 11 December in the school playground and at the Christmas events in school. Tickets 
cost £1 each. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key dates for applications 

Key dates Event 

1 November 2023 Applications open via Oxfordshire County Council’s website. 

15 January 2024 Closing date for applications. 

29 January 2024 Last date for confirmation of change of address. 

16 April 2024 Offer letters sent by second-class post where needed and emails sent to those who applied online. 

September 2024 Start of the school year. 

mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

Week Beginning: 11/12/23            Collective Worship  

Key Idea: Is all rubbish rubbish? 

Biblical Link: 
Isaiah 9:6 “For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his 

shoulders. 

And he will be called Wonderful Counsellor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.” (NIV)  

Christian 
Value: 

Service 

 

Understanding 
Christianity 
Theme:  

Worship Song: Come and praise the lord our king 

 

Our World 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Weekly Online Safety Guidance 
 

 
 



Weekly Online Safety Guidance 

 
 

 



Mental Health Awareness 

 

 

 



Bears Club 
 

Are you fun and enjoy spending time with children? If so, this may be for you.  Bears Club are now actively seeking two assistants for five 

afternoons a week from 3.00 to 5.00 pm.  You would be mainly working with children under the age of 5 years old.  If you are interested, 

please send your CV and covering letter to woodstockbearsclub@gmail.com  

Interviews will be arranged at a mutually convenient time.  

Job Description:  After School Club Assistant 

Title:   Bears Club After School Assistant 

Accountability:  The successful candidate will be responsible to the Manager at Bears 

Club and the School Business Manager 

Location:   Assembly Hall, Woodstock Primary School, Shipton Road, Woodstock  

Hours:   Monday to Friday 3.00 pm to 5.00 pm term time. 

Pay:   Very competitive rates per hour.  

 

Job Description:- 

To assist in the day-to-day organisation of the After School provisions at Bears Club providing a high standard of care and play 

opportunities for the children between the ages of 3 to 5 years old in a safe and secure environment. 

Main Duties and Responsibilities: 

 To maintain a safe and stimulating play environment and to assist with the developing opportunities which encourage children’s 
social, physical, intellectual, creative, and emotional development through play 

 Be responsible to the Club Manager and to the School Business Manager 

 To assist with the planning, preparing and delivery of activities, which meet children’s individual developmental needs 

 To work face to face with the children registered with the Club 

 To supervise teatime refreshments for the children 

 To follow guidelines and procedures for Safeguarding in accordance with Bears Club policies and procedures 

 To carry out any other duties which will be seen to enhance the work of Bears Club 
 

Qualifications/Experience requirements: 

The successful candidates will ideally hold the following qualifications or experience but if not, we can help to organise this training: 

 A current DBS Certificate 

 Up to date Safeguarding training 

 Prevent Duty awareness training 

 12 Hour Paediatric First Aid qualification (ideal but not essential) 

 Have experience of working with young children  

 

Please contact Fiona O’Connor at woodstockbearsclub@gmail.com for further information. 
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